ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 28th October 2010
OSPREY ROOM, HFA, DINGWALL

 Present

Alan Hunter /Joan Maxwell/Jim Hyslop/Roy Sinclair/ Jack Murray/Sandra Gass/Jenny Maclennan/ Angela Maclean/John Stirling.
1. Apologies

 Robbie Russell/ Lorna Benson/ Margaret Paterson /Keith Pickering/Willie Mackinnon. HSDO/Margaret Farmer.
2. Welcome

 Chair Joan Maxwell welcomed everyone to the meeting. Jack Evans has with regret resigned from the committee due to work commitments.
3. Minutes of Last Meeting
           The minutes were agreed with the following changes: Proposed JH seconded AH

AOCB-Alan Sinclair’s crew, rowing at the commonwealth games, achieved three gold,one silver and two bronze medals.
Action plan to be circulated asap after the committee meeting to allow prompt attendance to outstanding items.
4. Matters Arising
5. SDO/ ACTIVE SCHOOLS CO-ORDINATOR’S UPDATE

Apologies received from HSDO - no report this meeting.
6. Grant Aid
 Ross County athletics club have changed committee and structure and are currently updating their membership to RCSC. Grant claims will be considered if club pays outstanding amount by return.AH

Joan Maxwell acknowledged conflict of interest with Ross Curling Province application.
Rewording of grant application form was considered to establish the difference between 50% of total grant and 50% outstanding funding required. Individual committee members to compare to other sports council’s paperwork and suggest revisions to AH.

7. Correspondence
1. Ross-shire Junior Badminton Training squad JM
2. Invergordon Bowling Club.JM
3. Highland disability sport JM
4. Inverness Rowing Club sent thanks for support for their athletes this past year.
8.  Membership 
Of 90 clubs identified only 63 are fully paid up members of the sports council. Emails will be sent to all clubs with delivery reports and letters to all clubs without a valid email address to chase them up. One week for return of acknowledgement will be allowed. Secretary to use internet to try to re-establish contact where other methods fail.

9. Treasurer’s Report


1.Use of new computer system allows more data to remain available to users/administrators including payment made and outstanding balance of funding and allocation of money per club.


           2.We have not received this year’s grant. Payment was apparently delayed due to the person responsible going on maternity leave.
           3.  Grant paid out this year so far over £5000. Total approved tonight, £5,540.Working balance £6613.74 Grant details approved. Proposer, John. Seconded, Keith.

10. COACHING HIGHLAND/ HSDA
Coaching Highland

Joan Maxwell attended the Coaching Highland AGM in August on behalf of the sports council . It was reported at the meeting that the funding from sportscotland would now instead be going to their regional hub. Alan Clark is the partnership manager for the Highland area. A regional development officer for coaching and volunteering will shortly be appointed. It was agreed to invite him to the Awards night in November, to discuss his role with representatives from our member clubs.
Salsc seminar to be in Perth on date to be decided.

HSDA 
The future funding of the sports councils was discussed and all the sports councils were asked if they received money from other sources. Under the coaching highland report it was explained that due to the loss of funding from sportscotland there was a deficit in their budget, but they were looking at ways to cover this. Also the posts held by Alan and Elissa were being reviewed by Highland Council.
11. AOCB /Date of next meeting.
· Per August meeting. Travel Fund. The committee recognised that athletes in our area face great financial penalties due to the distance they have to travel to compete at international , national and British events. It was proposed that a way be found to support those exceptional athletes who have been selected at higher level events to represent their country, out-with the current structure of funding. The eligibility criteria and payment methods are being formulated by sub-committee and will be further discussed at next meeting. –JACK MURRAY ROY SINCLAIR JIM H. JENNY. 

·  Awards night date set 9th DECEMBER 2010 @ Dingwall Academy. As Joan will be away for a month a sub-committee Roy, Jim, Jack Murray and Jenny will organise and advertise this. New category Club of the Year agreed. Trophies and prizes on hand and to order discussed.
· Next meeting- 20th January 2011 room ? 7-9pm Dingwall Academy NOTE
·    Further meetings- , 24th March 2011. AGM 19TH May 2011
· As usual sub-grant meeting week previous.

